East Montpelier Trails, Inc.

Minutes of meeting, May 17, 2008

Present: Sandy Woodbeck, Sue Riggen, Sue Chickering, Ch. Mary Stone, R Brock, temp secretary

The meeting was called to order at 7:35

The first matter of business was a request by Chair Stone to be reimbursed for expenses: \$51 for printing and \$5 for a Secretary of State filing fee. There was no objection so Treasurer Brock wrote check # 141 to Mary Stone for \$56.00.

There was then a discussion of the minutes of the last meeting. A reminder, all e-mail addresses should go to Secretary Nona Estrin.

R Brock gave a Treasurer's report. The latest Banknorth statement showed \$24675 on hand.

The discussion then turned to insurance. Nona Estrin should report on her discussions with Noyle W. Johnson. Sandy inquired whether or not any of EMT's grants require continuing coverage.

Mary Stone then reported on the May 5, 2008 workday. There was an ensuing discussion of the web site/link from the Town site. Chair Stone will discuss this with Jennifer Boyer.

The discussion then turned to the Dodge Road trail head. The Guare family's posting signs may confuse trail users. There should be uniform signs so that all trail entries etc can be identified. S Riggen and S Chickering plotted out the locations on the trail map. Chair Stone will order signs,

The next meeting will be at 7 pm on July 21 at the Brock residence at 234 Cutler Heights Road. Work days will be determined in consultation with Greg Westen and Zula.

Submitted R Brock, temp sec.